Kessel, Michelle L. <Michelle.L.Kessel@abc.com>
Adams, ChaneyChaneyAdams@gov.sc.gov
Godfrey, RobRobGodfrey@gov.sc.gov
11/30/2016 9:15:21 AM

Re: ABC News/Nightline Request

Hi Chaney,
Thanks so much for getting back to me. If anything should change, please do let us know.
| will certainly be in touch soon!

Best,
Michelle

On Nov 30, 2016, at 8:52 AM, Adams, Chaney <ChaneyAdams@gov.sc.gov> wrote:

Hi Michelle,

Thanks for reaching out. Unfortunately the governor does not have any availability at this time,
however I'm happy to let you know if that changes.

As always please feel free to be in touch if you think we can be a resource.
-Chaney

On Nov 29, 2016, at 6:20 PM, Kessel, Michelle L. <Michelle.L.Kessel@abc.com> wrote:

Hello — just wanted to follow-up on this request.

Thanks so much!

From: Kessel, Michelle L.

Sent: Monday, November 28, 2016 10:52 AM
To: ChaneyAdams@gov.sc.gov

Subject: ABC News/Nightline Request

Dear Chaney,

I hope this email finds you well and that you had a nice Thanksgiving.

I am a producer with ABC News’ Nightline. As the Trump presidency begins to take shape, we are looking
to profile some of people who will be playing an important role during in the administration. We would
love to invite Governor Haley to sit down with one of our anchors about her new role and what she hopes

to accomplish as Ambassador to the UN.

Our Nightline stories are longer than other news stories (about 5-8 minutes) so we would be able to get
more in-depth with the Governor about her new post, ambitions and her rising-star status in the national
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Republican Party. In addition to our interview, we would ideally love to spend time with Gov. Haley either
around the statehouse or home to see what she’s like in a more intimate setting. We know Gov. Haley is
very busy, and of course this is something we would be willing to discuss further. Hopefully our interview
would not take up too much of her time.

Just this past year, Nightline spent some time with UN Ambassador Samantha Power on her weeklong
diplomatic mission to Africa on Boko Haram. We would hope to be able to get into some of the issues and
envoys Gov. Haley would most look forward to as ambassador to the UN.

I would warmly welcome the opportunity to speak by phone or answer any questions you may have in
considering our request. Thank you for your time and | look forward to hearing from you soon.

Thank you,
Michelle Kessel

Michelle Kessel

47 West 66th Street
New York, NY 10023
(212) 456 4943
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